Tips for Teachers 

Helping Children cope with a Crisis

The following descriptions of children's basic needs, as well as suggestions for meeting them, may be helpful in dealing with children's reactions to a traumatic event:
Children and adults need facts

· Explain the traumatic event: What happened, when and to whom. 

· Explain to students what the school is planning in response to the event.

Children and adults need opportunities to share feelings and experiences
· Children and adults need opportunities to talk and share their feelings and experiences; talking helps diminish anxieties.  
· Adults need to share their own feelings (appropriately) so children will have "permission" to share theirs.  
· Drawing what the crisis or other event looks like and describing the pictures may help get at unexpressed feelings.

Children need to be together with adults and family members

· Children may be fearful of being separated from their parents or caregivers and not knowing if they are safe 
· Assist students to contact their parents as soon as possible.
· In the meantime, assume the role of caregiver for the children in your vicinity. 
· Implement a buddy system with classmates.
· Do not leave children alone. 
Children need to be engaged in activities

· Activities are important to help children gain control over their emotions and environment

· Encourage children to draw down or draw their thoughts and feelings and share them as a group to help cultivate support and normalize reactions

· Use classroom materials and recreational games to structure time
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